
Martin Luther King Memorial Speaker 
 

Event Description 
The African American Cultural Center at 
North Carolina State University will 
present "An Evening with Iyanla Vanzant, 
Celebrating the Legacy of Dr. Martin 
Luther King" on Monday January 14, 
2013, from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at the 
McKimmon Center. The event is part of 
the NC State celebration of the legacy 
Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 

Location Information: 
McKimmon Center 

Contact Information: 
Name: Toni Thorpe 
Phone: 515-1451 
Email: ththorpe@ncsu.edu 

Admission Information: 
Admission to the event for the general 
public is $10. Students, faculty and staff will 
be able to receive one free ticket on a first-
come, first-served basis. Tickets are 
available from Ticket Central at the Talley 
Student Center, 919-515-1100. 

 
 
Other Details: 
Several of Iyanla Vanzant’s books, 
including her most recent one, "Peace 
from Broken Pieces," will be available for 
purchase following her presentation. She 
will be available to sign books following 
her lecture 
 
Dr. Sheila Smith McKoy, director of the 
African American Cultural Center notes 
that: “Vanzant has dedicated her life to 
showing her audiences how to embrace 
personal and societal peace. She is an 
ideal presenter for our campus Martin 
Luther King Commemoration because she 
has been able to affirm the social and 
personal justice ideals for which we 
remember Dr. King.” 

Event URL: 
http://oied.ncsu.edu/aacc/?page_id=741 

 

 
Upcoming NC State Women’s Basketball Games 

12/09/12 vs. Elon Reynolds Coliseum 2:00 PM ET 

12/15/12 vs. Presbyterian Reynolds Coliseum 2:00 PM ET 

12/20/12 at Miami  Coral Gables, Fla. 7:05 PM ET 

12/30/12 at St. Bonaventure St. Bonaventure, N.Y. 1:00 PM ET 

01/03/13 vs. Duke  Reynolds Coliseum 7:00 PM ET 

01/06/13 at Wake Forest Winston-Salem, N.C. 2:00 PM ET 

01/10/13 vs. North Carolina  Reynolds Coliseum 7:00 PM ET 

 
Full NC State Calendar of Events can be found at 

http://calendar.activedatax.com/ncstate   
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      www.ncsu.edu/womansclub 
 
“To unite NC State University women in common interests and to promote the welfare 
and advancement of the University” 
Jackie Wynne, President                 Chris Cammarene-Wessel, Editor 
919-880-1569 or jackiewynne@msn.com      919-515-7678 or chris_wessel@ncsu.edu 

Message from President Jackie Wynne 
 
Many thanks to Wilma Caldwell for presiding over the November 
meeting in my absence. Now look what I missed...not only an 
excellent program and meal (I really wanted to try the teriyaki 
shrimp!), but I didn’t get the chance to see Wilma set the standard 
on how to conduct a meeting. I know that Wilma was impressed, as I 
always am, by what a terrific ensemble of committees we have that 
put together every meeting and make it successful.   
  

Very special thanks also to Trish Rollins-Lalor for coordinating the trip to the Museum of 
Natural Sciences.   
  
The holiday frenzy has already begun. We know the holidays are busy and jam-packed 
with more special events than ever. We tried to schedule our December meeting so as 
many members as possible could attend -- scheduling it on the second Thursday in 
December instead of the third, and making it a luncheon instead of an evening 
affair. We hope this departure from the usual will make it easier, not harder, for you to 
attend.  
  
Our December Holiday Luncheon Meeting will be on Thursday, December 13 at noon.  
We are delighted that the indefatigable J.C. Knowles will once again be on the 
program featuring "A Mini-Antiques Roadshow.”  As always, you are encouraged to 
invite a spouse or a friend to enjoy this special presentation.  Please bring an item or 
two for J.C. to appraise, but whether he will have time to appraise everything will 
depend on the turnout. Last time J.C. was on the program (September 2011), he was 
very generous with his time and the program lasted over an hour.  We appreciate that  
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President’s Message, Continued 
 
some of our members have limited time for lunch -- stay as long as time allows, and 
feel free to leave when you must...but if you will let us know that you may need to leave 
early, we will make sure that your items are among the first to be appraised.  
  
If you have any questions, comments, criticisms, suggestions, or advice, please call me 
at (919) 880-1569 or email me. I look forward to seeing you all on the 13th. 

           

 
Message from First Vice President Wilma Caldwell 

 
Our October meeting was such fun with bright, beautiful table 
decorations, several guests, good food and a great program. What 
a treat to hear Alex Miller tell us of the wonderful experiences he is 
having with students not in the Arts curriculum who have such a 
passion for the Arts. His slide show certainly showed us the 
beauty and diversity of their talents. I think we were all enthused 
by Roger Manley's presentation and slide show regarding what we 

have to look forward to when the Gregg Museum is completed. The architectural 
drawings and his slides gave a great vision of what the Museum and grounds will be 
like. These generous presenters also donated their speaking honorarium to the Gregg 
Museum. The meeting closed with a drawing for a lovely door prize that Reba had 
provided.  
 
NOTES FROM OUR TREASURER:  
 

 If you are paying at the door for your lunch meal, please have a check or the 
exact amount of cash that you owe, as we do not have a cashbox to make 
change.   

 If you make reservations for a luncheon and have not canceled by the date on 
the reservation slip, we cannot return your check.  The University Club charges 
us for the number of reservations we turn in.   

 If you had planned to pay at the door and you were not able to attend, but did not 
cancel by the deadline date, please send your check.  This is because we still 
had to pay for your meal. 

                                                                                                         Thanks, Mary Liner 
 

 

NC State Volleyball Earns First NCAA Berth Since 1987 
 
For the first time in 25 years, NC State's volleyball team headed to the NCAA 
Championships. The Wolfpack (22-9 overall, 12-8 ACC) played Texas A&M on 
Thursday, November 29 in Austin, Texas, in a first-round matchup. (At the time of the 
printing of this newsletter, the results were not known.) 
 
The Wolfpack set a school record for ACC wins and had its highest ACC finish since 
1991. NC State (22-9 overall, 12-8 ACC) is one of four ACC teams to earn a berth in 
the 64-team field, along with champion Florida State, Miami and North Carolina. 
 

A Gift That Will Pay Dividends Far Into The Future… 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

For its 125th birthday, NC State received a transformative gift: a new class of 
freshmen, one of the most talented the university has ever welcomed. 

The 4,316 new freshmen came from an impressive pool of applicants. More than 
20,000 people sought admission as freshmen, the most in university history. The 
average SAT score for this year’s enrollees is 1219, the first time a group of Wolfpack 
freshmen has averaged better than a 1200. 



December 13 Lunch Program 
Noon (Note Change in Time for 2012-13 Meetings) 

University Room at University Club 
 

Program: “Mini Antiques Roadshow with J.C. Knowles” – back by 
popular demand!  Test J.C.’s knowledge of antiques, collectibles and fabulous fakes with your ONE OR 
TWO items!  Indicate on the form below how many items you will bring (one or two, please, so we all 
can have a turn!).  See reverse for more on J.C. 
 
Hostesses: Peggy Chilton, Chair, 919-233-4621; Joy Frauson, 919-325-1843; Ann Frazier, 919-467-
7158; Susan Hunter, 919-387-7202; Mae Marshall, 919-851-4976; Betsy Meldau, 919-851-2295 
 
Reservations Due: Friday, December 7, 2012 to Kathryn Bartley, 3400 Birk Bluff Court, Cary, NC  
27518. 
 
Cancellations: Should be phoned in to Kathryn at 919-851-8575 (email 

kathrynbart.88@gmail.com) by December 10 for refund.  
 

No refunds for cancellations later than that date.  If you make a 
reservation and intend to pay at the door, but do not attend or cancel 

your reservation, you must still pay for your lunch(es). 
 
 

Lunch Cost: $20 per person (INCLUDES DESSERT!). Checks payable to: NCSU Woman’s Club. 
Reservations (with payment) must be received by Kathryn (information above) by Friday, December 7.  
 
Number of Reservations ___  Member Name _____________________________________________  

 
Guest(s) Name(s) ________________________________     ________________________________ 
 
          ________________________________     ________________________________ 
 
Enclosed is $______________ ($20 per person), payable to NCSU Woman’s Club. 
 

Circle Your Lunch Entrée Selection 
Grilled Ham Steaks    OR   Maryland Style Crab Cakes 

 
Both entrées served with Fresh Fruit Salad with Poppyseed Dressing, Sweet Potato Praline 

Casserole and Chef’s Medley.  Also included: rolls and butter, water, tea and/or coffee. 
 
Other special needs (i.e. space for wheelchair at table, vegetarian entrée, etc.): 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
How many items do you plan to bring to our December lunch meeting for J.C. Knowles to 
appraise (please limit to one or two items, so all may enjoy feedback from J.C. for their items)? 
 

 One item  Two items  Item description(s) __________________________________________ 

 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 I have to leave lunch early, so please discuss my item(s) at the beginning of the program.  

 



J.C. Knowles is the "official Apex, NC Ambassador,” a writer, publisher, auctioneer, antiques expert 
and North Carolina historian.  From J.C.’s Web site: 
 

 J.C. is the official Ambassador of Apex, North Carolina and 2007 Apex Citizen of the Year 

 He is a publisher, writer, auctioneer for 44 years (retired)  

 North Carolina Historian 

 Member Apex Rotary Club, Swift Creek Exchange Club and Raleigh Kiwanis Club 

 Served on the Raleigh/Wake County School Board 15 years, North Carolina Historical 

Commission 6 years 

 President Andrew Johnson Commission 10 years 

 Married on July 21, 1954 on national television 

 Born in Wallace, North Carolina June 28, 1928 

 Raised at Oxford Orphanage 1930 – 1943 

 Served in Merchant Marines and U.S. Army 

 Taught school for six years as a volunteer (North Carolina history to 4th graders) 



2012-13 Yearbook Corrections 
 

Mimi McKinney's phone number: (919) 782-7597 
 

Communications Committee Members 
 

Barefoot, Lefty            (919) 848-756 
Bartley, Kathryn           (919) 851-8575 
Bowen, Jean                (919) 782-2131 
Bowers, Sory               (919) 787-6408 
Cates, Mary                (919) 848-737 
Cook, Betty                (919) 848-7206 

Daniels, Betsye            (919) 787-1734 
Dickey, Barbara            (919) 846-0614 

Donaghy, Sandy             (919) 469-0941 
Klaenhammer, Amy           (919) 851-6135 

McPherson, Lillian      (919) 781-0469 
Pressley, Aileen        (919) 783-6444 
Rollins-Lalor, Trish    (919) 740-4738 

Sawhney, Sharda         (919) 845-0568 
Tope, Nadine            (919) 847-0052 


